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PUBLIC HEARING

Franklin County

Legal notice is hereby given that the FRANKLIN COUNTY COMMISSIONERS will hold a public

hearing on Friday, September 5, 2025 at 6.00 p.m. at Franklin County Courthouse, 39 W Oneida, Preston,

ID to consider the following:

APPLICATION BY: Franklin County, 39 W. Oneida Street, Preston, ID 83263

PROJECT SUMMARY: Franklin County is requesting a 2025 update to the comprehensive plan.   

Franklin County is requesting a development code and subdivision ordinance amendment to adopt the

2025 Franklin Development Code which includes the zoning ordinance (required by I.C. 67-6511) and

Subdivision Ordinance, an update to and replacement of the 2024 Franklin County Development Code,

pursuant to Idaho Code §67. The plan is available for review and download online at the Franklin County

website at franklincountyidaho.org or copies are available at the Franklin County Clerk’s Office, 39 West

Oneida, Preston, ID.

PROJECT LOCATION: The Franklin County development and zoning boundary is all of Franklin

County, Idaho excluding properties within the incorporated cities of Clifton, Dayton, Franklin, Preston,

and Weston. (See proposed Future Land Use Map)

The Franklin County Commissioners are taking both in person and written public testimony.  

WRITTEN COMMENTS must be submitted no less than five (5) business days prior to the day on which

the public hearing is scheduled, to Franklin County Clerk’s Office, 39 West Oneida Street, Preston, ID

83263.  Qualified individuals who need accessible communication aids and services or other

accommodations to participate in programs and activities are invited to make your needs and preferences

known to the 504/ADA Coordinator, Camille Larsen, Franklin County Clerk, 208-852-1090, Please allow

three to five days advanced notice so that your needs may be adequately met.
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